
 

 

 

CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF PORT HURON TOWNSHIP PARK COMMISSION 
 

The Charter Township of Port Huron Park Commission met for its regular meeting on September 7, 
2022.  Chairperson Carolyn Crowe presided. 
 
Members Present:   Barnum, Kinyon, Crowe, Montalvo, Jacobs 
Members Absent:     None 
 
Guests Present:       Park Managers, Robert G. Lewandowski, Jr., Dan Duman 
 
Motion by Kinyon, supported by Montalvo to accept minutes from the August 3, 2022 meeting.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Savings: $149,967.98  MCIA: $1,994,213.87 
 
Motion by Barnum, supported by Kinyon to accept the July Treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.  
 
Public Comment:  None 
 
Unfinished Business:  
 
Picnic table quotes were tabled until the February 2023 meeting.  Recall company after first of year for 
updated quote. 
 
William P. Thompson Pond Dock Removal Quote – Tabled until the October 2022 meeting.  Weir not 
included – leave in.  Check on: 
Handicap accessibility – have measured 
West dock shifted 
East ramp needs attention 
Floating docks v pilons v jetty 
Engineering review 
EZ Docks – get estimate 
Asphalt overlay in Spring 
 
 
New Business:   
 
Hoover Park issues – lighting was discussed; Robert G. Lewandowski, Jr. will mention the issues to 
the sheriff when he sees them. 
 
DNR Sparks Grant Application Support – Motion by Barnum, support by Kinyon to support the 
Township’s SPARK grant application.  Motion carried. 
 
Park Reports: Managers 
 
Memorial Park: None 
 
Hoover Park: Park is ok.  No issues.  
 



 

 

 

Wm. P Thompson Pond: The 2nd trash can has been added. 
 
Lions Den:  Cold patch is needed to fill holes; tree by gate is laying on the wires – need to contact 
DTE.  
 
Park Reports: Commissioners: 
 
Memorial Park:  The dumpster area needs to be enclosed; there is a tree in the wires by the trailer; 
Montalvo will research the requirements for a dog park; bathrooms have been painted. 
 
Hoover Park:  Looks good. 
 
Wm. P Thompson Pond:  Meet with Raymond Excavating to get an estimate for dock removal and for 
moving the 2nd dock; get asphalt estimates for parking lot; bridge - cut down and remove grates 
 
Lions Den: Check with Dan regarding cold patch 
 
Board Correspondence: None 
 
Adjournment:  Motion by Barnum, support by Kinyon to adjourn.  Motion carried. 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
Carol A. Maxbauer, Secretary 


